From:Sian Berry (Cllr)Sent:28 October 2022 16:18To:Nora-Andreea Constantinescu

**Subject:** Support for application 2022/1665/P Fitzroy Park Allotments

## Dear Nora-Andreea,

I would like to add my support as ward Councillor for the application 2022/1665/P Fitzroy Park Allotments.

I visited the site ahead of the application being made with representatives of the allotment association and was very impressed with the plans. I asked a number of questions regarding accessibility and sustainability and was very happy with the way that the group was taking into account these issues, and how responsive they were to the local constraints and ecology of the area.

The proposals made are very high quality in terms of design, and will fit in well with the nature and character of the allotments and the site chosen, and I believe they will be a real enhancement to the community value of the allotments, supporting wider community involvement in the activities there, and in growing food and supporting biodiversity more generally.

I also appreciate the efforts made to ensure that facilities don't impact on the stream and that there will be suitable toilets available nearby and plans to provide facilities on site in future.

I very much hope that the application will be approved, and very best wishes,

Sian Berry Highgate Ward councillor, Green Party